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It seems appropriate that the first of the Snowdrops to flower in our garden (an early form of Galanthus elwesii I 

think) should feature on the cover of the first Bulb Log for 2017. I am often asked how much time it takes me to 

write a log - my routine is to try and have taken sufficient photographs over the weekend, sometimes I will work on 

them, selecting and resizing, on the Sunday if the weather is bad, if not that is the task for Monday. As I work 

through the pictures I try and develop a thread to follow and may start to draft out the text. On Tuesday I like to 

finish the writing and layout so that on Wednesday morning I can read it through again ï then if I am happy it is 

over to Maggi for a quick check of my spelling then around mid-day on Wednesday I upload it to the site. There are 

periods of the year when there is so much of interest to record that I may take in excess of 300 pictures a week - the 

task then is to whittle them down to about the 30 images I will include. Then there are times like now when not 

much has changed over the week so I have to search for something of interest ï times like these are good for me as 

it teaches me to look carefully around the garden and appreciate what we still have in mid-winter. 

As we start into 

another year I wonder 

what variations to the 

annual cycle of 

seasons and growth I 

will observe and it 

struck me that the one 

thing that is always 

going to be different 

is that I have learned 

from the experiences 

and lessons of the 

previous year and as a 

result this gardener 

matures as the garden 

matures. 

 

I am immediately 

struck with how 

advanced the growth 

of many plants is this 

year so there is an 

urgency for me to get 

the beds tidied and the 

mulch applied before 

the early bulbous 

plants are too 

advanced.  

 

In the top picture 

there are some very 

prominent Galanthus 

shoots and if you look 

to the right you will 

see lots of tiny bent 

shoots also emerging. 

 

The lower picture 

shows some of the 

many equally 

advanced shoots of 

Leucojum vernum. 

 

 

 



 
The weather is swinging between unseasonably mild conditions one day followed by snow and ice the next so I get 

the experience of working outside without a jacket tidying the beds which still have the remains of yesterdayôs 

snow.  

 

I take my cue for when to 

remove last yearôs leaves 

from the hellebores from 

the plants, so as soon as I 

see the new growths 

pushing through I cut 

away the old growth. If 

you look down from 

above you will observe 

that the old leaves fall 

outwards opening up the 

centre of the plant for the 

new growths so you could, 

if you wish, leave the 

leaves to die back 

naturally over the coming 

months as the new 

growths take over but as I 

have other bulbs planted 

around this bed I remove 

them now.  


